S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Planning Committee Meeting held at 7.30pm on                        Monday 2nd June 2014 in the Parish Council Meeting Room

1. To Elect a Chairman for the ensuing year:  Mrs Cornwell asked members for nominations for a Chairman for the ensuing year. Mr Price proposed that Mr Evans continue in his role as Chairman of the Planning Committee, this was seconded by Mr Narborough, there being no other nominations this was unanimously agreed.  
Mrs Cornwell explained that two additional Parish Councillors, Rev Tate and Mrs Banks had been co-opted to join the evenings Planning Committee Meeting.
2. Present: Mr A Evans, Mr D Price, Mr D Steward-Brown, Mr M Narborough, Rev D Tate, Mrs T Banks, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk).
10 Residents who signed the attendance register.

Apologies: Mr D Gerrard, Mr B Clapham and Mrs D Gotts,
3.  To confirm the Minutes of the last Meeting held on 12th May 2014:  These were proposed as a correct record by Mr Narborough, seconded by Mr Price, with all members in favour and they were signed by the Chairman.

4. To record declarations of any interests: None.
5. To receive questions from the public: Mr Price welcomed the members of the public to the meeting. It was explained that they were present as they were interested in either the application, land on the north side of Church Lane or Briar Close.

6. To discuss Planning Applications received and notifications of the Borough Council Applications for Grant or Refusal:  

14/00656/F

Land on the north side of Church Lane, South Wootton.
Construction of a new dwelling at Land on the north side of Church Lane.

Mr Narborough explained that Mr Donald Crook who lives at Church Lane had visited him at home and had provided a letter and an old Planning Application map for the site. (Circulated) He said that Mr Crook was present at the meeting to express his concerns regarding the application.
Mr Willey, another resident from Church Lane stated that a number of residents had registered their objections onto the Borough Councils Website and wished to make the Parish Council aware of several concerns.

He explained that the key objections were that the current plans seem to set out parking provision for three vehicles however the dimensions indicate that there would not be sufficient room for the vehicles to exit in a forward gear.

Mr Willey stated that vehicles leaving the property would have to cross a very busy pedestrian/cycle path which is used in particular by children attending the schools. He stated that the design would pose a threat.
Comment was made that it is believed that the application as stated contravenes a previous planning application, whereby it was stated that trees within the report should be retained. Mr Crook pointed out that a large Copper Beech tree had been felled two weeks prior to the application.

Further concerns were raised regarding the external appearance of the street.

Another resident stated that since the last three houses were built, the driveways are regularly used as turnaround points by Parents dropping off and collecting children from the school. 

It was said that there are extreme concerns for the children attending the schools.

Mr Willey commented that the most recent Planning Application Form has not been completed appropriately. It was said that question 15 relating to trees and hedges had been answered incorrectly.

Mrs Cornwell informed members that additional correspondence had been received from Mr Bowles who is a direct neighbour to the site. Mr Bowles also raised concerns regarding Highway Safety; he felt that the proposed house was too large for the site. He said it would cause loss of privacy and light to his home and that his property would be overlooked.

Comment was made that the current plans do not show the extension to Mr Bowles home.

Mr Price explained that the Parish Council are consultees who can recommend that a Planning Application is either supported or objected to, however he pointed out that ultimately the decision whether to approve an application or not would be made by the Borough Council.

Mrs Cornwell informed members and residents that Borough Councilor Nockolds has requested that the application is put before the Development Control Board. It was said that this would ensure that a committee looks at the application rather than the decision being made by officers within the Planning Department.

Mr Price urged the residents of Church Lane to make representation at the Development Control Board meeting when the application is discussed. It was said that they would be allowed three minutes to speak. 

After discussion the Planning Committees recommendation was to object to the Application on the following grounds:

· The size of the proposed new building would create a “crowded in” feeling, being of disproportionate size to actual building plot compared to the recently developed properties.

· Inadequate off road parking/turning. There are already concerns about the traffic in the area creating potential accidents/harm to pedestrians, cyclists and vulnerable children.

· The Parish Council will be concerned if the past agreements regarding Tree planting are not adhered to (Borough Council: Ref 2/3/2427/F).

· The Parish Council would like to ensure that any approved Tree Preservation Orders are upheld.

14/00699/F

15 Briar Close, South Wootton.

Detached garage with storage.

Mrs Fosker was present at the evenings meeting to raise her concerns regarding the application at 15 Briar Close. She stated that she had already submitted her concerns onto the Borough Councils website.
Mrs Fosker explained that she was concerned that Briar Close is a cul-de-sac, and if the turning point adjacent to her property was used as an entrance to 15 Briar Close it would cause difficulty for her to exit her driveway.

Concerns were also raised that emergency vehicles would have problems getting to her property.

Comment was made that building work has already started on the site and a boundary has been taken down and the rubbish bulldozed into an area of land belonging to Barker Brothers.

Mrs Fosker also felt that the proposed detached garage with storage may be used for residential use. It was felt that its design, higher than the surrounding bungalows and with a large glazed apex gave her the impression it was not simply for storage. 
Mrs Cornwell stated that Planning Enforcement is currently looking into the issues regarding the deposit of rubbish onto Barker Brothers land.

Members discussed fully the issues raised; it was felt that the detached garage with storage was out of keeping with the surrounding bungalows.

Recommendation:  Object to the Application on the following grounds:

· The 2 storey proposed garage is out of keeping with the surrounding bungalows.

· The Roof height of the proposed garage will exceed surrounding properties which are all bungalows.

· The proposed garage would be contrary to the South Wootton Village Design Statement.

· The Parish Council note adverse comments from Neighbouring properties with regards to Highway issues.

Mr Price thanked the residents for attending the meeting to present their concerns regarding the Planning Applications.

The residents left the meeting.
No 14/00661/F 

Farmend, 89 Nursery Lane, South Wootton.

Extension and alteration to dwelling
Decision – Support the Application

14/00665/F

142 Grimston Road, South Wootton.

 Extension and alterations to dwelling.

Decision – Support the Application

14/00682/F

 7 Oxborough Drive, South Wootton.

 Extension to Dwelling.

Decision – Support the Application

14/00696/F

Old Rectory, Hall Lane, South Wootton
Retention of Porch extension
Decision – Support the Application

14/00042/TPO
72 Castle Rising Road, South Wootton
T1 Oak Tree- Remove Dead Tree

Decision – Support the Application

14/00760/F
25 Oak Avenue, South Wootton.

Single storey rear extension and replace flat roof with pitched roof over garage

Decision – Support the Application

14/00734/F

14 Felbrigg, South Wootton

Extension to Dwelling

Decision – Support the Application

 7.  To discuss Highways issues: None
Palm Paper correspondence: Mr Evans referred to a letter received from dha planning and development consultants regarding Palm Paper Ltd seeking a development consent order from the Secretary of State via the Planning Inspectorate, which will allow them to construct and operate a 162MW thermal capacity Combined Cycle Gas Turbine.
Mr Evans stated that he had read through the letter and felt that it was not necessary for the Parish Council to make comment.

Amendment to the Minutes of 12th May 2014:  Mrs Cornwell spoke regarding the Planning Committee minutes of 12th May 2014. She pointed out that during the full Parish Council meeting held on 13th May 2014, it had been suggested that a sentence should be deleted from the minutes.

The inclusion of the sentence was discussed and Mr Price proposed that it should be deleted; this was seconded by Mr Narborough with all members in favour.

Meeting with Gary Herbert, Senior Post Office Manager: Mr Price explained that a meeting had taken place on Tuesday 27th May 2014. He said that Gary Herbert had provided a background to the decision made by the Post Office to reject the Dawnay Avenue site. (See attached notes).

There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 9.00pm.

NEXT MEETING: Monday, 16th June 2014, in the Parish Council Meeting Room, South Wootton.

16th June 2014
   

    

          

              Chairman 

